Information on older adult psychiatry experience for medical students

Dear students,

Welcome to psychiatry.  There have recently been some big changes in older adult mental health services so although there is now a need for you to travel from your base to OA sites, there are still plenty of opportunities for you to gain experience in older adult psychiatry.  I have outlined various options below.

1. Inpatient experience:
All OA patients for WM and K&C are now admitted to St Charles Hospital, Exmoor St W10 6DZ (nearest tube Ladbroke Grove).  There is no longer an OA ward at the SKCMHC.  The consultant for inpatients on Kershaw ward at SCH is Dr Rajiv Menon.  He is happy for students to attend his ward rounds at 9am on Thursday BUT only 1 student can attend at a time.  Please contact the ward manager on 0208 206 7220 and Dr Rajiv Menon on rajiv.menon@nhs.net  to book a place.

2. Community experience:

The Westminster Memory Service (WMS) is based at Latimer House, 40-48 Hanson St W1W (closest tube Oxford Circus).  Referral meetings are on Thursdays at 9am followed by DVs in the afternoon.  You will gain experience in MDT meetings and on DV assessments of those with cognitive impairment.  Please contact Dr Claudia Wald on claudia.wald@nhs.net and deputy team manager Luke O’Connor on luke.oconnor@nhs.net  to book a day.  No more than 2 students at a time.  Arrange an alternative half-day for a DV if this isn’t possible on the Thursday afternoon.

The Kensington & Chelsea Memory Service (KCMS) is based at the Kensington Park Medical Centre, Russell Road W14.  Referral meetings are on Tuesdays at 9 am followed by DVs in the afternoon. Please contact Dr Claudia Wald on claudia.wald@nhs.net and Caroline Walker, deputy manager on caroline.walker1@nhs.net to book a place.  No more than 2 students at a time.

3. Older adult liaison experience
1. Gordon Hospital students will access the Westminster side - ie St Mary's Hospital liaison. Please email Dr Claudia Wald (details above) and Helen Murphy, psychiatry liaison nurse, on helenmurphy2@nhs.net, to arrange a time to attend a liaison session.

 

2. SKC students will access the K&C side - ie Chelsea & Westminster Hospital liaison. Please email Dr Claudia Wald (details above) Julie Bibby, psychiatry liaison nurse on julie.bibby2@nhs.net to arrange times to attend.

These opportunities are open to all SKC and Gordon students.  Please check first with your consultant to see if he/she is happy for you to attend.

The Gordon students are to remain in Westminster (WMS and/or SMH liaison) and the SKC students will remain in K&C (KCMS and/or CWH liaison).  
Don’t forget the tutorial programme on Tuesday afternoons at the SKCMHC.  The teaching starts promptly at 2pm in the seminar room on the first floor.  The Gordon students are welcome to attend if given the ok by their consultant.  For the SKC students, attendance is compulsory.  All details about where, when and what’s on will be forwarded to you.

I strongly recommend that you take advantage of the offers outlined above.  Clearly, developing skills in the assessment, diagnosis and management of older adults with mental health problems is crucial for your future as a doctor, regardless of which specialty you might choose.  Of more immediate concern to you will be your final psychiatry exam and you will, without a doubt, require older adult experience to pass.  You have been warned…

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries or concerns.

With kind regards,

Dr Claudia Wald

Consultant Psychiatrist

WM and K&C Memory Services

SMH and CWH Older Adult Liaison

Undergraduate Teaching Coordinator at SKC
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